Abbots Ripton Annual Parish Meeting

Parish Clerk – Mrs Victoria Pryce. 1 Wheatsheaf Cottages, Alconbury Hill, Alconbury Weston. PE28 4JH. Telephone: 01480 417290. E-mail: ABBOTSRIPTONCLERK@GMAIL.COM

A meeting was held on Monday 8th May 2017 at Abbots Ripton Village Hall at 7.15pm.

Present: Cllr Richardson (Chair), Cllr Leaver (Vice Chair), Cllr Brennan

In Attendance: V Pryce (Clerk), 1 members of the public

MINUTES

31st May 2017

1.0 To receive and approve apologies for absence:

Cllr Howe – Work Commitment Cllr Wilkinson – Work Commitment Cllr Tew - Work Commitment

Cllr Pickard – Holiday

Cllr Hemsley – Work Commitment

A Scothern – Village Hall, Fishing Club

Rvd Maskell - St Andrews Church

N Molloy – Village Hall

2.0 To approve minutes of the previous meeting held 16th May 2016.

Cllr Richardson read aloud the minutes from the previous meeting. Cllr Richardson proposed to approve the minutes, Cllr Brennan seconded all were in favour and it was **resolved** to do so.

3.0 Annual Report and Statement of Accounts of the Parish Council.

Report from Cllr Richardson attached. Cllr Richardson had circulated a copy of the finance report to all present. Cllr Richardson advised as the precept had not been entirely spent the Council had decreased the precept for 2017/2018.

4.0 Report from County Councillor Michael Tew.

A report from Cllr Tew had not been received. Cllr Richardson advised that Cllr Tew had not stood for reelection and that Cllr Terry Rogers had been duly elected.

5.0 Report from District Councillor Robin Howe.

Cllr Richardson read the report which had been sent from Cllr Howe prior to the meeting. Cllr Richardson Report attached. Cllr Richardson advised that Cllr Howe was now leader of the District Council and would also take the position of Deputy Mayor following the election of the Mayor of Cambridgeshire.

6.0 Reports from Village Groups.

Reports were received from the RAN and presented by Mr Shrewsbury to the Council. Cllr Richardson presented a report from the Cricket Club. Cllr Brennan presented a report received from the PCC. All reports attached.

Cllr Richardson thanked all who had attended for their contribution and particular thanks went to members of the Parish Plan Steering Group for taking up the task and their hard work.

7.0 To consider resolutions received.

No resolutions were received.